TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11 SEPTEMBER 2018 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Jane Edwards, Ian Gordon, Elma Mitchell, Alex Robertson, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – Councillor Donald Balsillie, Councillor Martha Benny, PC James Miller, and one member of the public, Sylvia Hay.

Apologies – Tom Allan, Robert McAulay, Ewart McAuslane, Robert McClelland, Ian Millar, John Mitchell and Mick Taylor.  
Chairperson’s remarks – DS-J welcomed everyone to the meeting.  We must consider whether or not our meetings are time effective and what can be done to improve on this.

Police report – Copies of PC Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points raised:

(a)
Graffiti is becoming more prevalent, and PC Miller asked for vigilance and to report any new incidents to the police.  Alternatively, message and send any photos to the CC’s Facebook page (he stressed not to e-mail photos to the police).  He is due to speak to someone at the council about its removal;

(b)
A ‘Speed Watch’ programme is to be launched and volunteers will be trained.  There will be no 
prosecutions as it is for educational purposes.  Cllr Benny said that one is already running 
successfully in Tullibody and it is non-confrontational.  DS-J confirmed that the CC would 
support such an initiative;

(c)
Clackmannanshire Community Safety Group is currently seeking completion of their ‘Community 
Safety in Clackmannanshire’ survey.  Paper versions are available at the Ben Cleuch Centre’s 
reception, and it can also be completed online (Survey Monkey);
(d)
National Suicide Awareness Week – PC Miller said that Clacks statistics are at the top of the table, 
and he left a couple of posters for the CC notice boards;

(e)
Clackmannanshire Tenant/Resident Federation supports tenants/residents with problems re anti-
social behaviour, problems with landlords, etc.  They usually meet in Alloa;

(f)
DS-J queried the traffic campaign with the small police statues/figures at Tillicoultry Primary 
School.  PC Miller confirmed that this has been done once there and may return soon.

Minutes of August 2018 meeting – These had been distributed prior to the meeting.  Proposed by EY and seconded by EM.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) - Nil.  ACTION: we need to progress with actions agreed re dog fouling following the meeting in June.
Action list – DS-J said that we need to go through this at the next meeting to decide what can be removed if no action can be clarified.
Village & Small Townscape Initiative – a review apparently took place over the summer.  A discussion followed about civic pride and everyone becoming involved with improvements, such as painting, etc.
Transfer of charitable funds – Cllr Benny will re-send an e-mail to EMcA from Lyndsey at Clacks Council saying that this will continue in much the same manner.

Seating on pathway west of Tillicoultry – Cllr Balsillie said that he would chase this up as the person who had been dealing with it at Clacks Council has now left.

Provost’s light – AR plans to look at this tomorrow and he will take photos so that the CC can see its current condition prior to any refurbishment.  We need to find out if Resonate in Alloa can still help if necessary.  Also, are any grants available for this type of project?

Siting of defibrillator – AR said that some businesses in Devonside, including the Men’s Shed, plan to install a defibrillator in Devonside.  (Cllr Benny said that perhaps the wrought iron business in Coalsnaughton may support one there.)
Remembrance Sunday 2018 – EY will speak to the two people who help her at the High Street memorials.  She is advising as many people as possible about the events and also refreshments being available at the Devonvale Hall on the day.
Council budget cuts – nil to report, but DS-J reiterated that better consultation with the public is required prior to the next round.
Treasurer’s report – nil to report in EMcA’s absence.

Secretary’s report – nil to report in EMcA’s absence.  ACTION: it was agreed that any future correspondence should be forwarded to the CCs, unless any decisions need to be made at the meetings.
Planning report – nil to report.

Social Committee report – nil to report.

Community Action Plan – Mill Glen Action Group: JE says that she has received an e-mail from Martin Deans at Clacks Council confirming that they will replace the dilapidated bench at the glen entrance; Josh from Conservation Volunteers wishes to help the group; bulb planting will commence soon with school kids, funded by a grant from ‘Action Earth’.  They will also put up some bird boxes.

EDF – Defibrillator for Coalsnaughton: we will apply for funds for a defibrillator in the next round.
Tilly Ladies’ Prize Bingo Tea on 28 September: the CC funded the prizes for this (purchased by EY) but they confirmed that they don’t wish to have any help from the CC at it.  EY reported that a meeting is scheduled for tomorrow evening (12 Sept) with the Tilly Ladies and Rev Peter Foster regarding the lights switch on, etc.  EM and EY will attend.  EY also said that we need to have a meeting prior to the October meeting about the Christmas tree lights.  Her son, who is a tree surgeon, has confirmed that cutting back the tree will destroy it, and if and when the time comes the tree will need to be cut down instead of cut back.  ACTION: DS-J proposed meeting with RMcC then speak to EY following tomorrow’s meeting.
Sports Hub – nil to report.

Councillors’ reports – Cllr Balsillie confirmed that Clacks Council’s new chief executive is Nikki Bridle (their former head of finance), following a cross-party interview panel; the council is being restructured to allow better scrutiny of finances and how services are delivered; £32 million will be removed from the council budget over the next three years; the council are trying to save money on childcare provision with restructuring; there will be a discussion in October with all elected councillors re proposed savings which will then go out to public consultation; the City Deal is open to any community representatives expressing an interest – the key message is to deliver transformational change.
Cllr Benny said that she is on the People & Places Committee and that everything will be scrutinised and micro-managed - she is hopeful that they will be very successful as the first meeting last week was very positive; she urged the CC to send in any ideas re tourism/City Deal; there will be no chicane installations in Lower Mill Street (something briefly mentioned at last month’s meeting) but that re-surfacing of the road is being budgeted for in the next financial year; the cycle counter at the crossing in Moss Road is still not working and she is still looking into what the fault is and will report on this next month.

AOCB – there was a brief discussion about the new bus timetables and how a lot of the changes, ie a reduced service, have not been welcomed.  Any problems can be raised at next month’s meeting.  We all need to think about how we can support Ewart in the future in his role as treasurer and secretary.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 9 October at the Ben Cleuch Centre at 8.00 pm (following the AGM which commences at 7.00 pm).
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